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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of the impact of the imminent changes in planning policy and the need for future consideration for the development of an affordable housing policy.  

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – to match the supply of homes in our area with identified need.

· Community Objectives – housing.

· Corporate Priorities – none. 

· Other Considerations – none. 

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Since 2002 Ribble Valley has operated a planning moratorium preventing the development of market housing. Subsequently affordable housing has been the only type of housing to be granted permission. During the last six years the majority of developments have been delivered by housing associations. Our input as the housing section has been in deciding the house type, tenure and size of properties. Working in partnership with housing associations to ensure the scheme meets local need.  When the awaited Regional Spatial Strategy Figures are published (likely to be within the next month) this will enable some market housing to be developed. Only sites of 15 dwellings or more would require a minimum of 51% affordable housing. 

2.2
As Members are aware, it was agreed that in our enabling capacity, the housing section would provide advice at pre-planning application stage.  This is provided in a pre-application meeting with the developer, forward planning and housing as set out in our delivering affordable housing procedure document.  At this stage, housing provide advice on housing need in the area and the property type, size, tenure and the affordable options to the developer.  Over the past two/three months, in light of the imminent changes this has become an increasingly demanding task for both housing and planning.  

2.3
For each proposed development the basis for determining this information with regard to housing need is the housing needs survey, (were one has been undertaken) supported by the affordable housing register and housing waiting list. However, there are limits to the information we can retrieve from this data and there are many questions that the current policy guidelines do not answer.

2.4
For example;

· 
Once the need identified in the housing needs survey has been met, is there still a need for affordable housing in the area, and if so, how can we determine this. 

· Where economic regeneration is part of the scheme does this impact on the affordable housing demands. 

· As a Council, would we accept commuted sums where affordable housing cannot be or the developer does not wish to develop affordable housing on the proposed site?  If commuted sums were to be accepted, would this be across the borough or restricted to the market towns. How would this be calculated? As a percentage of the total sites market value, or the difference between affordable housing and the market housing.

· As a housing department, can we commit to continuing to undertake housing needs surveys to maintain current housing needs data with no charge to the developers?  

3
RISK ASSESSMENT

3.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications
· Resources – providing housing advice for all planning schemes and maintaining up to date housing need information are resource-consuming tasks for the section.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – A detailed affordable housing policy is required to ensure consistency and transparency.
· Political – none. 

· Reputation – it is important to maintain the housing input to ensure the housing provided meets need and the ambitions of the Council.

4
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE  

4.1
Accept that there is a need to develop an affordable housing policy to address the issues highlighted.

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 

For further information please ask for Rachael Stott

, extension 4567.
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